United States Senate

COMMITTEES:

ARMED SERVICES

COMMERCE

JUDICIARY

RULES AND ADMINISTRATION

JOINT ECONOMIC COMMITTEE

March 1, 2018

GM Bartek Macieja UTRGV Chess Program Student Union 1.20 1 W University Blvd. Brownsville, TX 78520

Dear Mr. Macieja,

It is a pleasure to join the University of Texas Rio Grande Valley in celebrating the remarkable 4th place finish of your team at the 2017 Pan American Intercollegiate Team Chess Championship. I am confident their extraordinary performance thus far will carry forward and make Texas very proud of these young men.

It was Blaise Pascal who reminded us that "chess is the gymnasium of the mind." It is a game of personal discipline, analysis, and perseverance unlike any other. Your team's success at this game that crosses every culture and barrier is a testament to their relentless pursuit of excellence and self-examination. Your work with your team has ensured that the lessons found in chess become the core of each life you have touched. Thank you for your willingness to share the skills and lessons you have learned so that others may grow as well.

As you look forward to the coming President's Cup, I wish you and your team all the best. If I may ever be of any assistance, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

Ted Cruz

United States Senator